

OASPHE MEETING  
 JANUARY 13, 2011  
 CONFERENCE CALL

Participants: Lara Paterson, OCT, Limestone; Ian Boyd, OCT, HPEDSB; George Kourtis, OCT, TDSB; Andrea Skirrow, OCT, PDSB; PVNCCDSB; Nancy Schad, Ophea; Joanne Walsh, OCT, HDSB; Sue McMahon, OCT, ; Dan Koenig, OCT, TCDSB; Julie Anderson, OCT, York Region; Karen Podlatis-Brown, OCT

AGENDA ITEM	DISCUSSION	ACTION
<p>Winter Conference</p>	<p>-content of the conference has been discussed however presenters were difficult to book as well as the cost of the location/accommodation</p> <p>-greater constraints from Boards to get time away for a winter meeting. It will be discussed during the next executive meetings and through consultation with the membership as to whether OASPHE moves to having a fall and spring general meeting and cancelling the winter.</p> <p><b>Spring conference</b> May 2 - will now focus on all of our topics – agenda has been set          Assessment For Learning – Deb Lawlor          TGFU – Carolyn T. ( presenters still to be confirmed)          Site: Mississauga Grand (Booked)          Flyer needs to be updated and put out to the members</p> <p><b>April Meeting:</b> Discuss our “Year Plan” for OASPHE (structure change)          -make changes to constitution          -some concern over not having a winter meeting and maybe having some disconnect with our members          -send out advocacy information, information on revised elementary curriculum and get some feedback from members to see what is working for them in terms of implementation – want to share information with members to ensure they feel that they are getting something for their membership          -need to keep updating our members          -need to look at updating our website more often to post all information that comes in to us and show that OASPHE is the voice for HPE</p>	<p>Lara</p> <p>Lara</p> <p>- Joanne to do an email in Jan          - Lara &amp; George in Feb – around our advocacy piece          - a survey to members in March around our meeting structure and timing</p>

<p>Advocacy Update</p>	<p>CAC/OASPHE Meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>-need a plan to address our concerns with the lack of movement on the government’s part with respect to the finalizing the elementary curriculum and parent consultation/education process and training for and the release of the secondary curriculum.</li> <li>-OASPHE wrote a letter to the Premier (similar to OPHEA’s)</li> <li>-Ophea &amp; OASPHE brought together some key stake holders in order to try and come up with a “move forward” plan to try and push the government to release the secondary curriculum and finalize the elementary curriculum.</li> <li>- OTF was also going to look into what Social Sciences &amp; Humanities were planning to do</li> <li>-want to focus on the release of Secondary Curriculum</li> <li>-brief letter to be sent out and allow other organizations to edit it to meet their needs</li> </ul>	
<p>Food &amp; Beverage Funding (SFBP)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>-George is meeting with Steve Soroko to get some clarification on the funding</li> <li>-the grant given to school boards is listed as a “Food &amp; Beverage” Grant and has been sent to Directors of Education in January</li> <li>-Teacher resource will be out in the Spring</li> <li>- -in order to access the “principal fund” that may not have been used, you need to get permission from the ministry</li> </ul>	<p>George</p> <p>Steve will forward the memo to Lara to send out to Listserve</p>
<p>Updating Our Members</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>-Joanne to take the lead in sharing with our membership Nancy will get some feedback from our membership regarding annual meeting dates and times to consider future year long planning of meetings.</li> <li>-Ann to update the website and post information for our members</li> <li>-Nancy to help Ann with the website</li> </ul>	<p>Joanne</p> <p>Nancy</p>
<p>Reports</p>	<p><u>Ophea</u>  <b>Propel Study</b> (to measure effectiveness of the binder)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Lara to find out what OASPHE’s support role will be in this research.</li> </ul>	<p>Lara to follow up with Jen (Ophea)</p>
<p>Reports</p>		

<p>OPHEA</p>	<p><u>SAFETY:</u>          -Guidelines are now on a “portrait” page due to the increase of information          -new pages for Jai Alai and Speed Skating are being looked into but Ophea is seeking some professional help          -CSA hockey helmets are strongly recommended (not required) for skating          Ophea states that “parents need to be made aware of the importance of...”</p> <p>-Bob Soroko has made a summary chart of all sporting activities that require helmets</p> <p><u>OTF/EDU</u> – meeting again in February</p> <p><u>Healthy Schools</u>          -discussed the SFBP modules and recipe book along with the teachers manual          -2015 Pan-American Games programming by a group of Principals  <i>Healthy Schools Recognition Program</i>          -some changes are being looked into for “ongoing” recognition          -want to support schools for what they are doing without comparing schools with schools          Healthy Schools Recognition Program on-line application was launched for school boards to be able to register on-line  <a href="http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/healthyschools/online.html">http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/healthyschools/online.html</a></p> <p>QDPA – <i>accountability</i> to be brought forward at next meeting</p>	<p>Sue to look into getting this in the guidelines and/or getting some clarification on whether we should be allowing bike helmets to be used for skating, or whether we should be discouraging it.</p> <p>Sue</p>
<p>Other Business</p>	<p>OSSTF gave us \$1400.00 for our website and Spring Conference</p> <p>Resource for Catholic teachers has been released that identifies curriculum links between The Ontario Curriculum, Grades 1-8: Health and Physical Education, Interim Edition, 2010 (Revised) and the Fully Alive Program and Other Catholic Education Resources (link: <a href="http://www.iceont.ca">www.iceont.ca</a>)</p>	<p>Sue to forward letter to Lara for distribution and posting on website</p>

\*Next Meeting: April 6<sup>th</sup> Face to Face